Northfield Lacrosse Association

2017 Annual Meeting - November 13, 2017
President’s Report

During the 2017 spring and summer NLA youth season, 103 boys and girls competed on 5 youth teams; when combined with our 4 NHS junior varsity and varsity teams, nearly 200 young athletes played lacrosse again this year.
For the first time in the program’s history, an NLA sponsored youth team advanced to the Youth Lacrosse Minnesota state tournament. The boys’ 14U team capped off a successful season by playing three tournament games. They won a game and tied a game, finishing just short of advancing to bracket play. 

All 5 teams competed with energy and enthusiasm and improved their lacrosse skills; we applaud their efforts and look forward to continued success in the future.

NLA Board Member Bob Pagel coordinated efforts to recruit and organize coaches and we’re grateful for his leadership. We’re fortunate that Carleton College athletes and former Northfield High School lacrosse players are willing and available to coach our boys and girls. We’re also thankful to have engaged parent volunteers to serve as coaches and team coordinators. Here is a summary of our 2017 teams:

Boys 14U: 25 players. Spring Coaches Dylan Saline and Andrew Wallace Jackson; Summer Coaches Gunnar Olson, Garrett DeBuse, Theo Lucas and Jase Simon; Team Coordinator: Greg Ernst
Boys 12U: 26 players. Spring Coaches Dan Shimota and Carl Schmidt; Summer Coaches Dan Shimota, Jacob Gonnerman and Ben Lucas; Team Coordinator: Stacy Waters
Boys 10U: 19 players. Spring Coaches Terry Herbig, Dan Weithers and Garrett DeBuse; Summer Coaches Terry Herbig and Jared Lienke; Team Coordinator: Chaz Pagel
Spring coaches for boys’ 8U team were Chris Anisowicz and Taariq Venegas. Note that the 10U roster included five 8U players. We were unable to recruit enough 8U players to fill a team roster so those who were interested participated on the 10U team.

Girls 14U: 15 players. Spring Coaches Suzanne Liddle and Annie Bohlig; Summer Coaches Mike Mayer and Kiernan Rodning; Team Coordinator: Kara Hempy-Mayer
Girls 12U: 18 players. Spring Coaches were players from the Carleton College Women’s Lacrosse Team; Summer Coaches Clara Hobbie and Hannah Edwards; Team Coordinator: Jen Adams

Spring Coaches for the girls’ 8U team were players from the Carleton College Women’s Lacrosse Team. Note that the 12U roster included seven 10U players. We were unable to recruit enough 10U players to fill a team roster so those who were interested participated on the 12U team.

NLA thanks all team coordinators and coaches for their time and dedication to growing lacrosse in Northfield.
Other NLA activities from the past year included:
- Transitioned the high school lacrosse booster club finances to parent volunteers. Thanks to NLA board member and Treasurer Natalie Marfleet for her efforts to secure volunteers and get this done.
- Worked with Northfield School District’s Community Services Division to offer summer clinics for elementary aged youth. 

- Offered need-based scholarships to players who otherwise would have been unable to afford the registration fee. Participated in the Northfield Youth Sports Collaborative.
- Completed fund raising activities including:

- Impact Card sales program (generated over $3,000)

- Concession stand sales during NHS boys and girls varsity lacrosse games (generated over $1,000)
- Organized and hosted 4 pre-season lacrosse clinics for local players at Dundas Dome. The first, a “try lax for free” clinic, attracted 12 participants. Thanks to board member Sherry Foster for working with us to coordinate the dome clinics.
- Worked with Sports Ngin to revise and update the association’s online registration process. Thanks to board member Jennifer Toth for her leadership on this project.

- Created a new Northfield Lacrosse logo for use on spirit wear and documents. We thank former board member Beth VanDeWalker for her design talents in the logo development. 

NLA extends a special thanks to Melissa Bernhard and Tracy Closson from the Northfield School District for their support and cooperation, and to all the parent volunteers for contributing to a successful year for the association.
Vice President Kara Hempy-Mayer has agreed to move into the role of President in 2018 and board member Stacy Waters will become Treasurer, replacing Natalie Marfleet. Natalie will remain on the board for one more year to facilitate a smooth transition from the original executive committee. And I will assist Kara in a volunteer capacity where needed during the next fiscal year. 

It has been a great pleasure to work with so many dedicated and talented volunteers on the NLA board over the last 8 years and I’m grateful for their many contributions. Together we achieved our goal of introducing lacrosse to Northfield and I’m confident that the game will continue to grow and flourish.

Respectfully submitted,

Sam Gett

President
